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Rotary Fellowship Month 

        Thank You! 
  
Often, when people learn I’m a veteran they say, “Thank you for your 
service.”  I always respond, “It was an honor to serve.”  That’s how I 
feel as we come to the closing of this Rotary year.  It has been a real 
honor to serve as your District Governor and I will miss it. 
  
A Rotary District exists to serve the Clubs, just as the Clubs exist to 
serve the Members.  Our current theme, “Serve to Change Lives” is 
almost a perfect summary of that principle.  I truly believe that we have 
served to change lives both in our communities and internationally this 
year.  Additionally, I believe that in that service, our own lives have 
changed for the better.   
  
This year our District served the Clubs in many ways.  We sponsored 
six area projects to combine the power of our Clubs to tackle big 
problems and let the Clubs get to know one another.  It appears that 
these larger programs will continue and I’m very gratified that we have 
fill a void.   
  
We have honored individual Rotarians for their significant and 
dedicated service to their Clubs and the District through the 
presentation of, “challenge coins”.  We hosted a District Celebration to 
observe coming out of the COVID pandemic, (I hope) and again, honor 
all of the great Rotarians who have done so much for their 
communities.    
  
I’ve spoken of it many times but one of the most humbling part of the 
position is to visit a Club and learn about all of the wonderful programs 
they are pursuing on their own.  I was able to visit all of our Clubs in 
person this year.  What a great honor!  You all welcomed Linda and me 
and made us feel like we were members of your wonderful Rotary 
families.  Thank you for that. 
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June is Rotary Fellowship Month 
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Belinda Daguio  
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As we near the end of this Rotary Year, I just wanted to say “THANK YOU” from the 
bottom of my hear For your Continued support to Ending Polio Now.  

 
The last report I have received shows that for the 3rd year in a row, Rotary District 5230 

has ranked 5th in Polio Contributions for the Zone 

 That is Phenomenal !!!!  
We’ve managed to stay focused on the goal of Eradicating Polio during the most 

unprecedented of times, and it shows. It’s all because of every District 5230 Rotary 
Member’s commitment to fulfilling the Promise That Rotary made to the children of the 
world. We are closer than ever, but we can’t rest on our laurels, there is still much to be 
done and this virus is a Formidable enemy to the world. With your continued support  

WE WILL DO THIS! 
  
 



Submitted by: 
Doug Brown 
Corral de Tierra Rotary 
District Grants Chair 
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Kots for Kids 
  
The Rotary Club of Porterville completed their Kots for Kids 
Project just prior to the Christmas holidays.  Five families 
received a trundle bed with mattresses, sheets, pillows and 
comforters.  The number of children in the families ranged from 2 
to 8.   
 
Kots for Kids was designed to provide beds to families that 
because of financial circumstances did not have enough beds for 
the children in the family.  Families were identified by schools, 
churches, and Central California Family Crisis Center.  The 
parents were contacted by the referring agency to verify the need 
and confirm acceptance of the beds.   
 
A key component of the project was the involvement of the 
students in the Manufacturing and Construction Technology 
Academy (MCTA) at Monache High School. The students 
designed, constructed and applied finishing materials to the beds.  
Pandemic restrictions interfered with the students’ ability to work 
on the beds.  Then Art’s Cabinetry, an industry partner of MCTA, 
joined the project to ensure that the beds were completed. 
 
The local Mattress Firm store contacted the company’s 
Commercial Sales division.  A representative from that division 
worked with the club and provided wholesale level prices for the 
mattresses, pillows, sheet sets and mattress protective covers.  
Sales personnel at the local Kohl’s assisted in ordering comforters 
at lowered prices. 
 
The beds were delivered and set-up by Porterville Rotarians.  
Many of the families receiving beds were field workers and the 
deliveries had to be made in the evenings after they returned from 
work.  The goal was to make all the deliveries prior to the 
Christmas holidays.  The last trundle bed was delivered on 
December 17, 2021. 
 
 It was very rewarding to see the happiness of the 
 children and the thankfulness of the parents 
 when the deliveries were made. 
 

One of the five trundle beds 
as delivered to families in 

the Porterville area.   
 

One of five trundle beds 
designed and built by 
Manufacturing and 

Construction Technology 
Academy students at 

Monache High School in 
Porterville. 

 

How much fun to have a “good 
jump” on your own bed before 

the Rotarians added sheets 
and comforters. 
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Rotary Club of Hanford Sunset provides ten 
8th graders $1000 scholarships each. 
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Since 1994 Hanford Sunset has donated over $179,000!!! 

On May 18th District Governor Bruce Mackey joined the Rotary Club of Hanford 
Sunset’s annual scholarship dinner as the keynote speaker. Ten well deserving 8th  
  graders were awarded  these scholarships due to their  
  excellence in the classroom and community service. 
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Terren Brown 

Area 7 AG 
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Green Side Up, Part 2  -Thank You’s 
 
Our District's first reforestation effort is now behind us.  What a 
success!  We successfully planted 4650 in the rockiest terrain you 
can imagine.  As a result of the wide response from the clubs and 
successful planting, we are narrowing down our next planting 
project for early next year in a new location.  So don't feel bad if 
you weren't able to participate this year, you have to plant with us 
next year. 
 
Thanks to the following committee members who make this such 
a great event.  Arlina Gillett handled our Logistics like a breeze, 
and Sharon Kamberg worked long hours planning the registration 
side.  Believe me when I say that it isn't as easy as it sounds.  Phil 
Brown was on top of the Operations side, and Pauline Hershey did 
a tremendous job running the event's promotion.  Absolutely 
nothing shook her when hiccups happened.  Finally, as always, 
Vickie Bitmat and Rick produced an excellent lunch for all of us.  
And DG Bruce, who embraced the project wholeheartedly. 
 
Naturally, we can't forget everything Chief Jim Kral did to get the 
trees.   As the fires were burning, he ordered trees to help 
repopulate the forests.  There was no waiting around to see what 
was happening; no, he was already on top of it.  I also need to 
thank Steve Caracciolo and Gretchen Fitzgerald, both with US 
Forest Service.  They helped to identify the multiple locations 
where we planted.  I would also be remiss if I didn't thank Uta 
Kogelsberger and her husband, Bob Yeager, who had the vision to 
bring Mother Nature back to the mountain.  Thank you to all the 
volunteers who came to the mountains to plant.  Without all of 
you, the trees wouldn't be in the ground today. 
 
Last but certainly not least, an enormous thank you to the 
Porterville Lowe's Assistant Store Manager, Alyssa Reed, who 
graciously donated 100% of the long-handled shovels, garden 
spades, and Mattocks that we used to plant the trees.  Please thank 
her if you happen to be in the Porterville Lowe's store.   
 
I hope to see all of you next year when we go to a new location to 
plant. 
 



7 

District 5230 News 

June 2022 Rotary Fellowship Month 

Submitted by  
Lynda Patrick 

Rotary Club of Carmel Sunset 



8 

Submitted by  
Katie Olsen 

Rotary Club of  Clovis 

District 5230 News 

June 2022 Rotary Fellowship Month 



9 

District 5230 News 

June 2022 Rotary Fellowship Month 

A Day at the Park Deemed a Success! 
  
Like so many other organizations, the iconic Kearney Mansion, 
located South of Fresno, was hit hard by the Pandemic.  With a 
loss of funding and a loss of volunteers, the Fresno County 
Historical society was not able to do much of the routine 
maintenance that is normally required for the 120-year-old 
property so the building began to suffer.  When our local clubs 
heard about it, we stepped up to help.  
  
Our local Assistant Governors proposed a Kearney Mansion 
cleanup project to the 17 clubs in Territories 8, 9 & 10 and 
volunteers from 8 of those clubs came together on Saturday, May 
21st, as a massive work party to help do the work that needed to 
be done.  We had 60 Rotarians and 30 interactors working on 
that Saturday including a number of volunteers who had not pre-
registered but just came out to the park to work.  It was a great 
turnout and thanks to everyone who took part! 
  
Working together we painted, organized, mopped, sorted, and 
cleaned throughout  the mansion and we did extensive clearing, 
weeding and planting in the gardens around the building.  The 
Interactors took over the third floor and cleaned out several 
rooms that until then had been used as storage.  Now that the 
rooms have been cleared, they will be opened up to the public as 
an additional display area featuring historical items relating to 
Fresno County and to Kearney Park.  Historical Society President 
Elizabeth Laval said that we were able to accomplish in two hours 
what it would have taken the staff a good two weeks, or more, to 
do 
  
A Day at the Park proved to be another District 5230 success 
thanks to our People of Action working together to benefit our 
community. 
  
ADDENDUM 
  
We learned recently that two members of the Cultural Arts Club, 
Laurel Ashlock and Regina Vukson, followed up on our Saturday 
project by returning to Kearney Mansion on Tuesday, on their 
own, to prune the roses, sweep the debris and water the plants 
that were planted three days before.  What a great example of 
Service Above Self! 
  
  
 

Additional 
pictures on 

following page. 
 



Submitted by: 
Jeff Dippel 
AG Area 10 

Rotary Club of Fig Garden  10 
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A Day at the Park Deemed a Success! 
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Christine Maul 

Secretary 
Rotary Club of Fresno Sunrise 11 
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Rotary of Fresno Sunrise provides a check for $5,000  
to Ronald McDonald House 

  
Pictured: David Doyle, Secretary Christine Maul, Megan Starr, Timothy Conboy, Cortney 
Chatoian, President Joe Villareal, Ken Dodderer, Chocoliscious Run chair, Alan Uyemura 

 
  

Members of the Rotary Fresno Sunrise Club were pleased to present a check for 
$5,000.00 to Megan Starr and Cortney Chatoian, marketing specialists for the 

Ronald McDonald House at Valley Children's Hospital. These funds were 
generated by our annual fundraiser, the Chocoliscious Run, chaired by Sunrise 

club member Alan Uyemura. 
  

The Ronald McDonald House at Valley Children's provides a home away from 
home for families who travel far from home to be with their infants who are 
being cared for in the neonatal intensive care unit (NICU). It was our sincere 

pleasure to support the many services and supports offered at the  
Ronald McDonald House. 
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Rotarian Jacqueline Smith Garcia, Ph. D., receives 
the Child Advocacy Award  

On Thursday, May 5, members of the Rotary 
Fresno Sunrise Club attended the annual 
luncheon for the Fresno Comprehensive Youth 
Services, an organization that provides quality 
mental health and family support services to 
children, youth and families in Fresno 
County.  
  
Our club member, Jacqueline Smith Garcia, 
Ph. D., received the Child Advocacy Award in 
recognition of her past service as executive 
director of the organization. There to cheer her 
on were numerous family members and 
friends, including her husband, Rotary 
member Robert Garcia.  Other Rotary 
members in attendance were President Joe 
Villareal and his wife, who is Secretary 
Christine Maul, Phil Blohm with his wife, 
Cathi, and Timothy Conboy.  
  
The Rotary Fresno Sunrise Club also 
supported the event as a Silver Donor.  
  
Congratulations, Jacque Smith Garcia, on this 
well-deserved honor! 
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John Scherer 
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The Rotary Club of Monterey (RCM) awarded 27 scholarships worth $21,000 to 27 
different students at Monterey High School, California State University Monterey Bay 
and Monterey Peninsula College during their regular meeting at The Hilton Garden 
Inn in Monterey on May 5,2022. 
 
RCM also recognized three teachers with awards of $2,000 each from San Carlos 
School, Walter Colton Middle School and Monterey High School  during the same 
meeting.  Each of the recipients exemplified ’Service Above Self’—Rotary’s motto.    
 

Shown in the above picture are 5 students from Monterey High School, (L to 
R):  Angela Tan, James Dodson, Alejandro Salmeron, Ashton Noyes and Reem Elyas. 
RCM has been recognizing outstanding teachers from the Monterey Area since 
1989.  During that time, 59 public school teachers and 19 private school teachers from 
15 different schools have been honored.  This years awardees are: Teresa Bennett, 
Principal of San Carlos School—a transitional Kindergarten to 8th grade school in 
Monterey.  Teresa was also a student scholarship recipient from RCM in 1975;  Anne 
Davis from Walter Colton Middle School.  Anne encourages her students to become 
lifelong learners;  Chuck Fleming (whose wife Daryl was an RCM teacher award winner 
last year).  Chuck has grown the Choral program at Monterey High School since 
joining the High School in 2018. 
 

Rotary Club of Monterey Awards Scholarships 
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Jarrod Harbour 
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Rotary Club of Visalia Sunset helps support students… 

In April, the principal, teachers, and 
students from Goshen Elementary 
School presented about the State 
History Competition for History Day. 
Seven students qualified and were to 
travel to William Jessup University in 
Rocklin, California to compete against 
schools from throughout the state.  
 
The students invested over 100 hours 
of research to prepare on topics related 
to debate and studied about Japanese 
internment camps in the 1940’s and 
the Cuban Missile Crisis.  
 
Goshen was the only Visalia Unified 
elementary school to participate in the 
Tulare County competition and 
competed against middle school 
students. Upon their return from 
competition in May, the Goshen 
Elementary 4th and 5th Grader 
Student Participants were among the 
top 10 in this statewide competition 
among 1,200 student participants, all 
the rest of whom were high school 
students!  
 
Visalia Sunset Rotary was proud and 
humbled to support the students and 
their families with our contribution to 
cover the costs of travel, food, and 
lodging for the three-day event.  
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Submitted by: 
Brinet Greenlee 

Area 3 AG – Board of Director 
Rotary Club of Salinas Valley Passport  

PROJECT HELPING HANDS  

Project Helping Hands is a district grant project that supports classroom 
teachers by providing additional assistance to enhance the learning 
experiences every child deserves.  At times adding a little bit of money to just 
the right place can make education more interesting and effective.  Teachers 
know where gaps in classroom budgets lie.  The PHH grant puts trust in 
teachers to know where financial assistance can be most helpful.  The Rotary 
clubs of Salinas Valley, Corral de Tierra and Steinbeck joined together to 
support Spreckels Union School District through our Project Helping Hands 
grant.  Approximately 250 current students in grades K through 5, as well as 
students into the future, benefited from the grant this year.  By collaborating 
as clubs, we were able to provide $7,500 in grant awards to their teachers for 
items such as sensory centers, chicken incubator stations, flexible seating, 
classroom sets of research books, and more!   
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Submitted by: 
Iris East 

President 
Rotary Club of Visalia Breakfast  

Rotary Club of Visalia Breakfast celebrates two 
worthwhile projects in Rotary Year 2021-2022 
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VBR has teamed up with Washington 
Elementary School for 8 years now; we 
read to the students, we help the students 
with their reading, and we BBQ for the 
students and their families at the end of 
the year.    This year we took 60 
Washington students from 1st grade 
through 6th grade to Adventure Park 
which is a local water park here in Visalia.  
This school has children who come from 
families where the parents must choose 
between paying their rent or buying food 
to eat, some with single moms working 
multiple jobs who aren’t always available 
to help their children with their 
homework, and the working poor.   These 
students were chosen by their teachers as 
students who excelled in spite of their 
circumstances, and our VBR club wanted 
to give these students the chance to 
experience a fun day filled with games, 
waterslides, bumper boats, pizza, 
cupcakes, and backpacks filled with lots 
of nutritional snacks and special gifts.   
Visalia Breakfast Rotary Club was blessed 
to participate in a day where kids could be 
kids and that’s just what we did!   You will 
see in the photos how much fun these 
students had!  Our commitment to 
children and their education is very    
 important to our club 
 and we continue to find 
 ways to help these 
 schools change lives of 
 kids who need a 
 helping hand.  
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Iris East 

President 
Rotary Club of Visalia Breakfast  

Rotary Club of Visalia Breakfast celebrates two 
worthwhile projects in Rotary Year 2021-2022 

Visalia Breakfast Rotary (VBR) has had a 
partnership with Visalia Emergency Aid 
(VEAC) for 15 years and part of that 
partnership is the donation of 150 - 300 
bicycles each year to VEAC to give away at 
their Christmas Eve Distribution.  These 
bicycles are given to children whose parents 
can’t afford to buy one.  Each year, VEAC 
also saves 20 bikes that will go to some of the 
poorest schools in Visalia, CA, with students 
who come from extremely low-income 
families.  The bikes are given to students 
who excel in reading, have great attendance, 
best citizenship, etc.   This year during my 
presidency we gave 5 bikes to Goshen 
Elementary, Washington Elementary, 
Highland Elementary, and Annie R. Mitchell 
Elementary School.   The attached photos 
are of myself, Iris Feaver, incoming 
president Mike Ashoori, and the Executive 
Director of VEAC, Mary Jennings, giving 
bikes to the students of Annie R. Mitchell, 2 
for Citizenship of the year and 3 for Student 
of the Year.  This has been an ongoing 
service project for Visalia Breakfast Rotary 
for 10 years.   
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Submitted by: 
Brinet Greenlee 

Area 3 AG – Board of Director 
Rotary Club of Salinas Valley Passport  
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Submitted by: 
Brinet Greenlee 

Area 3 AG – Board of Director 
Rotary Club of Salinas Valley Passport  
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Submitted by: 
Karen Calandra 

Rotary Club of Pacific Grove 
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Submitted by: 
Michael Rabarra 

Rotary Club of North Fresno 
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Submitted by: 
Susan Winey 

Club Training Chair 
Rotary Club of Visalia 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89047862500?pwd=RUJnUklh
UmZBenorZjA3R3dPcjF6dz09  
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https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89047862500?pwd=RUJnUklhUmZBenorZjA3R3dPcjF6dz09
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http://www.houstonri2022.org/  

Please note new email for submissions as I’m 
retiring and doing business from home. 

mdaniel93230@aol.com  
Deadline for submissions is 15th of the month 

for the upcoming newsletter. Thank you! 

Rotary International Conference 
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2021-2022 District Leadership 

Position  Name 
District  Governor Bruce Mackey 
Vice Governor/PDG Joy Anderson 
Governor Elect/ 
Finance Committee Chair Becky Moser 
 
Governor Nominee Debbie Hale 
Governor Nominee elect Michael Rabara 
Treasurer  Larry Ayers 
PDG  Joy Anderson 
Chief of Staff  Ann Appel 
Comptroller  Kimberly Holland 
 
Committee Chairs 
Foundation Chair Joe Grebmeier 
Polio Plus  Brenda Daguio 
Paul Harris Society Joy Anderson 
Membership Chair John Scherer 
New Club  Yavuz Atila 
Finance Chair  Becky Moser 
Grants Chair  Doug Brown 
International Chair Estaban Pauli 
Vocation Chair  Patrick Isherwood 
 
Community Services 
Coast  Kevin Kenoyer 
South Valley  Nina Clancy 
Fresno  Jeff Dippel 
 
 
 

District Communications 
Public Image  Pauline Hershey 
DACdb  Tyler Fremming 
Newsletter  Mark Daniel 
Webmaster  Nick Grim 
 
DACdb Support/Social Media 
DACdb Support – Coast                  Renata Barnwell 
DACdb Support – Valley                 Leticia Ramirez 
Social Media – District/RI              Joy Gonzales-              
    Anderson 
Social Media – Coast Editor          Belinda Daguio 
Social Media – Valley Editor         Lina Contreras 
 
District Youth Services 
Interact Chair  Brinet Greenlee 
Rotaract Chair  Jasmine Negrete 
Youth Exchange  Daniel Enriquez 
RYLA  Bruce Kleckner 
Youth Protection Mary Horst 
 
Official Meeting/Facilitation Chairs 
Conference  Larry Metzler 
Assembly  Susan Winey 
PETS  Becky Moser 
Annual Meeting  TBA 
Trainer  Susan Winey 
RI Council Representative Lee Blankenship 
 
 
 
 

Board of Directors 
Director  Juliet Allen 
Director  Mark Daniel 
Director  Brinet Greenlee 
Director  Maureen Lewis 
Director  Sam Lucido 
Director  Susan Winey 
Director  Daniel Griffee 
Director  Michael Rabara 
Director  Renata Barnwell 
 

Assistant Governors 
Area One  Kevin Kenoyer 
Area Two  Monta Potter 
Area Three  Brinet Greenlee 
Area Four  Steve Adams 
Area Five  Jimmie Tuttle 
Area Six  Deborah Velosin 
Area Seven  Terren Brown 
Area Eight  Michael Rabara 
Area Nine  Harold Phillips 
Area Ten  Jeff Dippel 

26 

District 5230 News 

June 2022 Rotary Fellowship Month 


